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May 14, 2024 
 
Delilah Candelaria 
KUTV 2 
299 S. Main St. 
Salt Lake City, UT 84111 
Sent via email: dcandelaria@sbgtv.com  
 
 
Ms. Candelaria: 
 
I write in response to your GRAMA Request dated May 2, 2024.  You requested the following 
records:  

 
 
 
 
 

As you may have read in Auditor Dougall’s recent press release, the Office has received tens of 
thousands of the records you request. The review and any necessary redaction of these records 
would require countless hours of work.   
 
With this in mind, we have attached around 20 complaints that form a representative cross-
section of what the Office has received. Pursuant to Utah Code § 67-3-1(17), we have performed 
minimal redactions of individual information and/or unsubstantiated claims towards 
governmental entities. However, we have left intact most of the content, including vulgar and 
suggestive language. We hope this production will serve your organization’s purposes.  Again, 
please keep in mind that processing this GRAMA request in the normal course would require 
members of our team to divert their attention from their usual duties for a considerable amount 
of time. GRAMA would therefore permit us to charge a fee and demand payment up front.  
Additionally, 10 business may not be enough time to process the request, so we would likely have 
to delay production of the records under Utah Code Section 63G-2-204(6)(c)(i).   
 
Please respond to confirm whether the attached complaints suffice. Per our phone conversation, 
your organization has indicated that this approach will satisfy your GRAMA request. Thank you 
for your understanding.    
 
Sincerely, 
Mandy Teerlink, 
Office of the State Auditor 

any/all Alleged Government Violations of Utah Code 63G Chapter 31 that have 
been submitted to State Auditor's office 


